
 

 

 

 

Legal Services  
PO Box 15 
Council House 
Earl St 
Coventry CV1 5RR 

Notice of Making 
 

City of Coventry (Jennaway Gardens and Ethelred Close) 
(Waiting Restrictions) Order 2024 

 
Coventry City Council, under the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 (as amended), has made the 
above Traffic Regulation Order ("the Order"), which come into operation on 28th October 2024. 
 
The effect of the Order when originally advertised was to introduce the following waiting 
restrictions:- 
 
Jennaway Gardens/ 
Little Cryfield  

Proposed prohibition of waiting (double yellow lines) for junction 
protection – preventing waiting within 10 metres of the junction 
 

Jennaway Gardens/ 
Ethelred Close 

Proposed prohibition of waiting (double yellow lines) for junction 
protection – preventing waiting within 10 metres of the junction 
 

Jennaway Gardens Proposed, prohibition of waiting, Monday to Friday, 8am-6pm (single 
yellow line) for the remaining extent of the road (i.e. where no double 
yellow lines are proposed)  

Ethelred Close Proposed, prohibition of waiting, Monday to Friday, 8am-6pm (single 
yellow line) for the remaining extent of the road (i.e. where no double 
yellow lines are proposed)  

 
The Council originally advertised the Order on 21st March 2024. A number of objections were 
received to the making of the Order and following due consideration of the same by the Cabinet 
Member for City Services at the public meeting of 17th June 2024, the decision was reached to 
make the following changes upon making the Order: 
 

 Install the double yellow lines (prohibition of waiting) at road junctions and the ‘prohibition of 
waiting, Monday to Friday, 8am – 6pm’ on Jennaway Gardens 

 
 Not to install the proposed ‘prohibition of waiting, Monday to Friday, 8am – 6pm’ restriction 

on Elthelred Close 
 

A copy of this Notice, the sealed Order, plans and Statement of Reasons may be inspected on the 
Council’s website at ‘www.coventry.gov.uk/tro’. 
 
Any person requiring further information in connection with the Orders should, in the first instance, 
contact Caron Archer (Traffic Management), on telephone number 024 75270950, or via email at 
‘trafficmanagement@coventry.gov.uk’.  
 
Any person wishing to question the validity of the Orders or any of their provisions on the grounds 
that they are not within the powers conferred by the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 (as 
amended), or that any requirement of that Act or of any regulation made thereunder, or of any 
relevant Act, has not been complied with may, within six (6) weeks from today, make application 
for the purpose to the High Court. 
 
Andrew Walster 
Director for City Services and Commercial 
Council House 
COVENTRY 
 
Dated: 24th October 2024 
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